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FATAL TRAFFIC COLLISION 
 
 

Menifee, CA – On December 9, 2024, at approximately 4:00 A.M., the Menifee Police Department 
responded to a report of a traffic collision near the intersection of Highway 74 and Menifee Road, 
involving a motorcycle and two vehicles. 
 
Cal Fire arrived and initiated lifesaving measures, however, the rider of the motorcycle was 
unresponsive and succumbed to his injuries at the scene of the collision. 
 
The Menifee Police Traffic Unit arrived on scene and assumed the investigation. Officers’ preliminary 
assessment of the incident determined the motorcycle was involved in two separate collisions. The first 
involving a sedan and the second involving a pick-up truck. Both drivers remained on scene and were 
cooperative throughout the investigation. Impairment is not a factor at this time. The cause of the 
collisions is still under investigation. 
 
Anyone who has any information regarding this collision is asked to call Officer Harper at (951) 723-
1567 or contact the Traffic Unit at (951) 723-1690. 
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